
MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

RECYCLED ROAD TRIAL
Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 25 August 2021 

Raised by: Lord Mayor Reynolds 

Question: 
Can the Director City Amenity please provide an update on the City’s trial use of 
recycled materials in its road works? 

Response: 
The use of Reconophalt asphalt during last year’s renewal project is not showing any 
signs of early failure.  This will be continually monitored to track its performance. 

It must also be noted that the recycled asphalt has a lower fatigue rating as a 
standard asphalt as such is not a direct substitute for normal asphalt.  We will 
consider its usage where and if appropriate.

To further encourage the use of recycled materials, the City recently implemented a 
supply panel which includes a section confirming Council is willing to accept recycled 
materials provided they meet specification.  
 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Glenn Doyle 
DIRECTOR CITY AMENITY 

Date: 14 September 2021 
File Reference: F21/88359  


